Ridgefield - Frequently Asked Questions

1) What do our HOA dues go towards?

1) Grounds Maintenance Contract & Extras

2) Omega Management Contract          

3) Legal Fees                   

4) Annual Meeting               

5) Insurance                    

6) Printing & Postage           

7) Newsletter                   

8) Committees: Community Watch, Communications, Social (events)              

9) Bad Debt Expense             

10) Utilities: Electricity, Water/Sewer, Sign/Irrigation Maintenance 

11) Reserve contributions 

2) What does Omega do for our community?
1) Accounting, taxes and collections.

2) Conducts monthly tours of the community to ensure appearance standards are met and property values do not go down.

3) Facilitates relationships with vendors and contractors on behalf of the community.

4) Monitors major renovations, contractors and vendors work.

5) Ensure that scheduled BMP inspections and remediation are completed in a timely manner.

6) Prepare and attends board and annual meetings of the membership.

7) Process architectural requests.

8) Compiles reports and prepares community budget.

9) Works with committees with regards to community issues.

10) Communicate with homeowners, the Board of Directors, and committees  to resolve community issues.
3) Where do we find contact information for our community?
http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Ridgefield_-_Durham/home


- Go to “Our Info”, then look under Contact List.

4) What is the Durham non-emergency phone number?
(919) 560-4600
5) What is Durham One Call and what is the phone number?
Durham One Call will answer your questions about any city related concerns, and/or submit a service request to the appropriate department. It is open: 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday - Friday except holidays. You can reach Durham One Call at (919) 560-1200.

6) When are HOA meetings held, and can I attend them?

Typically, meetings are held every 3rd Thursday of each month. If you would like to attend a meeting and address a concern, please contact one of the Board members.
What we have accomplished this year:

1) BMP Maintenance and Inspection contract, as well as, new Grounds maintenance contract with 1 company: Stormwater Management Systems Corp. – Owner: James McVey.
a. Working with us, long term, on our BMP inspections and helping us do so in a cost efficient manner. 

b. Grounds maintenance has been more consistent. Stormwater Management Systems is responsible for maintenance of common areas, trash removal from bins, ponds, etc. They are however, not responsible for maintaining dog stations.  Volunteers?

c. They will be over-seeding with Bermuda this Spring. It will take a couple seasons to see the desired effect, but it is a step in the right direction as far as maintaining grass during the hot, summer season.

2) Grounds Policy put into action. Letters were sent out to homes but we need a lot more community involvement for this to work. We had a committee chair head the Grounds and perform this task for awhile.
3) Durham City conducted a “speed study” in our neighborhood. Results were disturbing. Durham PD setup in certain spots of our neighborhood in hoped to curb speeding. No long term solution as of now due to Durham budget issues.   
4) Update Violation’s Policy: Dirt bikes/ATVs - $50 fine after 1st warning to “owner” of the bike. This is due to the excessive complaints about bikes in our neighborhood and the damage they are causing.
5) Newsletter switched over to the website. Facebook?

6) Dues remained $198. They remained the same due to concerns about where money was going. We wanted to spend a small amount of time letting the community know ( look at handout).
7) Rocky is working with Durham City and helping the removal of unattended or broken down vehicles in our neighborhood.
8) Personally removed orange/black fencing along Pebblestone Dr.
9) Dealt with many homeowner complaints and concerns throughout the year.
